LOCAL UNION # 83

JANUARY NEWS UPDATE:
Recently, another board member has resigned from the Local #83 Executive Board, and it is our understanding that another member may resign in the near future. There we will be having another election.
IN COMPLIANCE WITH ARTICLE 12 OF THE SHEET METAL WORKERS’ INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION CONSTITUTION AND RITUAL, you are hereby notified that nominations will take place for an E-board position at the Local #83 Union Hall on January 19, 2017.
Right after the nominations are made an election will be held that evening.
If a member holds another elected union position, they must resign that position in order to go on the ballot.
Just a reminder: to be eligible to be nominated, members must have their dues paid in advance (at least through January), and they must have been an active dues paying member for two years prior to being nominated.

Again:  Nominations and elections to fill that position will take place at the January 19, 2017, during the regular meeting.

Health Insurance Info.

PAP ACCOUNT -  DEBIT CARDS
Many of you got your DEBIT cards from Jaeger and Flynn to use against your PAP account balance. (Note that we are calling our account a PAP account, but in reality, it is an HRA account. Therefore, these cards cannot and will not allow you to pay for anything that isn’t medical related.)

If you did not have a lot of money leftover in your old HRA account (which was moved over to your new PAP account), you should be cautious in using your debit card.  If you drain the PAP account, you will lose your insurance and have to personally pay thru COBRA or SASMI if you qualify.

 WORK
There have been a number o meetings up at Global Foundries and it appears that they might start the tooling before July of 2017.  Based on the projections we could see anywhere from 40 to 60 members working on that site within 3 to 4 months.  Certainly a welcome piece of news.   

In the interim there continues to be job opportunities out of town through the job bank and if you are will to travel to go to work in the near future keep checking the Internationals website. 

Fraternally,

Mark B. Landau 








          President-Business Mgr.
